
Cyngor Cymuned 
Glyn Tarell 

Community Council 

Clerk:  Mrs Susan Harvey Powell 

 

Llwynfedwen Farm, Hepste, Penderyn, Aberdare, CF44 9QA 

Tel:  01685 813201 

sueharveypowell@gmail.com 

Decisions made at the meeting of Glyn Tarell Community Council 

held remotely on Tuesday 18th June 2024 

 

                   Present:  Cllrs P Hill, P Woods, E Harris, C Rayner, County Cllr. R Devlin  

 

1.  Cllr. Rayner proposed that £200.00 be made available for a new refuse bin for 

     Libanus playground, seconded by Cllr. Hill 

 

2.  It was agreed to hold another meeting at Libanus Playground. 

 

3.  Cllr. Woods will contact a local land agent for a valuation of Llanilltyds Churchyard 

 

4.  Due to Nat West rejecting the application for a new account it was agreed to remain 

     with Lloyds Bank. 

 

5.  Priorities for Future Investment was deferred to the next meeting.  

 

6. Cllr. Harris will approach a local contractor regarding remedial work in Llanilltyd’s 

    churchyard  

 

7.  Cllr. Hill will chase up the contractor for Llanspyddid church field culvert 

   

8.  Next meeting to be held at Libanus Mountain Centre and remotely  

        on Tuesday 16th July 2024 7.00 p.m.        
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